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President’s Message 
Winter has decided to hang around a little 
longer, but the hearty daffodils in my yard 
give me hope for better weather soon!  
 
We have a little breather before some club 
activities get into full swing. I am looking 
forward to sampling some Debonné wines 
from part two of our fundraiser. Take 
advantage of the personal delivery!  
 
Our spring plant sale has become easier thanks 
to technology.  
 
All are welcome to attend the upcoming funds 
distribution meeting to witness the fruits of all 
your efforts.  
 
Finally, before we know it, we will be 
installing our officers for next year. I have 
enjoyed serving this year and look forward to 
next year and what it has in store.  
 
Take care, 
Rosanne 

Wine Fundraiser 
Debonné Vineyards is generously supporting 
us via a wine sale this month. Bottles ordered 
online will be delivered right to your door!  
 
Visit the link below starting April 1, make your 
selections, and enjoy!  
https://valleywinegroup.com/ 
fairview-park-womens-club-fundraiser/ 
 
Watch your email for more details coming 
soon. 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Balance in checking 1/31/22 $12,125.88 
Receipts: 3,932.19 
Disbursements:       158.58 
Balance in checking 2/28/22 $14,899.49 
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Ladies’ Bowling 
We had a great time bowling this past year. Our league year will close out on Wednesday, April 27 
with bowling and a potluck. Thank you to our bowlers for complying with the rules to keep everyone 
safe during the pandemic. Check your email over summer for the beginning date. Anyone wishing to 
join us on Wednesday mornings let our secretary, Nora Dulay, know. 

Scholarships & Marion Cook Education Grant 
Applications for high school scholarships and the Marion Cook Education Grant are available on the 
website. The deadline for applications for both is April 15.  

Historian 
For your enjoyment, Looking Back will highlight the September and October 1959 Fair-Views 
Newsletters. These Newsletters will begin the end of the 1950’s recapping, and we will soon be 
reading about the 60’s, which more of us will remember. They will be emailed to everyone by the end 
of March, and delivered to those without email.  

2022–2023 Board Nominations and Proposed Bylaw Changes 
The Nominating Committee has proposed the following slate of nominees for next Club year’s board 
of directors:  
 

President: Rosanne Kelley 
Vice president: Lori Paximadis 
Treasurer: Nancy Shucofsky 
Corresponding secretary: Leslie Rayle 
Recording secretary: Pam Beamer 

 
Robin Munoz has accepted a nomination for board member at large. Additional nominations for all 
positions can be put forth at our March and April meetings. Elections will take place at the April 
general meeting. 
 
The following change to the bylaws (underlined) has been proposed so as to allow a broader pool of 
candidates for co-vice president in the future:  
 

Article X — Nominations and Elections 
 

SECTION 4. Nominees for the offices of President, Vice President, and Treasurer shall have at 
least one fiscal year of experience on the Board of Directors before they would start serving in 
their respective offices for the upcoming fiscal year. However, in the event that there are more 
than one nominee(s) for the office of Vice President, a candidate may serve on the Board as a 
Co-Vice President without such prior experience so long as the other serving Co-Vice 
President has at least one fiscal year of experience on the Board of Directors. In such an event, 
the Co-Vice President with at least one fiscal year of experience on the Board of Directors shall 
be first in line for succession purposes. 
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Support Our Club & Community This Month 

Wine Tasting  
It never gets old, but again want to thank Sharon, Carol, and Barb Gillmore for the outstanding job 
with the silent auction—and of course to our members who donated, purchased, and spread the word 
about the auction.  
 
We are also asking you, when possible, to support Jilbert Winery in Valley City. Dave has been 
extremely gracious with helping us, even through health issues, raise extra monies these past two 
years for our disbursement in May.  
 
We also have one more opportunity to raise some additional funds from Debonné Vineyards — see 
the link on the first page of this newsletter. This will be a good chance to order wine, have it delivered 
to your home, and make extra money for disbursements. Don’t hesitate to pass the link to order wine 
along to family and friends, as you did with the in-person wine tasting with Jilbert. The more, the 
merrier. 
 
Thank you again for all of your support! 

Helping Hands 
Helping Hands will be collecting items for Meals on Wheels at our April meeting. Items requested are 
jelly, Jell-O, pudding, beef broth, ketchup, cooking oil, sauerkraut, canned fruit, canned vegetables, 
and of course any monetary gift we can collect. 
 
Thank you all for your generous support of our local agencies. I’m so proud to be a part of this 
women’s club! 
 

Amazon Smile 
We receive 0.5% back for purchases made by Amazon 
Prime members who sign up for the Amazon Smile 
program. Go to  

smile.amazon.com 
and select Fairview Park Women’s Club as the charitable 
organization — you only need to do this once. Bookmark 
smile.amazon.com and use that link to do your Amazon 
shopping, and our club will receive a donation from 
Amazon at no cost to you. Ask your friends and family 
who shop on Amazon to do the same to increase the 
impact. 

Cookbooks 
We still have a few cookbooks 
and addenda to sell. Wedding 
shower season is coming, new 
people moving in, many reasons 
to purchase a copy! Give Diane 
or Barb a call or email. 
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April Calendar of Events 
 

April 6, 13, 20, & 27 • 9 a.m. 
Ladies’ Bowling League 

Fairview Lanes 
Contact Nancy Cause for details 

 
April 14 • 7 p.m. 
Board Meeting 
Location TBD 

 
April 18 • 7:30 p.m. 

General Meeting 
Bain Park Cabin 

Masks are encouraged but optional 
 

April 25 • 7:00 p.m. 
Book Beat 

Nancy S.’s home 
Still Life by Louise Penny 

All attendees must be fully vaccinated 
 

Due to the current situation with COVID-19, many activities are on hiatus. 
Please continue to check your email. 

 
 

Birthdays 
April 2 ❋ Pam Beamer 

April 13 ❋ Angela Hixon 
April 20 ❋ Kathy Yarian 

April 29 ❋ Jane Ball 
April 30 ❋ Lisa Morrison 
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Officers and Committee Chairs 
President: Rosanne Kelley 
Co-Vice Presidents: Sharon Bowles & Lori Paximadis 

Plant Sales: Ellen Papadimoulis & Nancy Shucofsky 
Lunch with Santa: Sally Lisowski & Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
Wine Tasting: Sally Lisowski & Carrie Battiato 

Silent Auction: Barb Gillmore, Carol McAlonis, & Sharon Bowles 
Decorations: Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
Food: vacant 

Cookbooks: Barb Gillmore & Diane Faile 
Coupon Books: Carrie Sullivan 

Treasurer: Sally Lisowski 
Recording Secretary: Pam Beamer 

Historian: Carol McAlonis 
Black Book: Christy George 
Corresponding Secretary: Leslie Rayle 
Publicity & Publications: Lori Paximadis & Carol McAlonis 

Corresponding Secretary: Leslie Rayle 
Board Member at Large: Leslie Rayle 
Parliamentarian: Carrie Battiato 
Activities: Deb Renkel 

Book Beat: Lori Paximadis 
Bowling: Nancy Cause, Jane Ball, Linda Hamaoui, & Nora Dulay 
Fun Bridge: on hiatus 
Impromptu Activities: on hiatus 
Programs: Kathy Yarian 

Community Service: Carrie Sullivan 
Adopt a Family: Carrie Sullivan 
Community Council: Helen Davis 
Fairview Assistance/Youth Program Assistance: Carrie Sullivan 
Favors on Trays: Patty Beard, Leslie Rayle, & Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
God & Country Letter-Writing Contest: Carrie Battiato & Betty Petitt 
Helping Hands: Robin Munoz 
High School Scholarships: Lori Paximadis 
Marion Cook Grant: Deb Renkel 

Membership: vacant 
Hospitality/Social: vacant 

 


